COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

SEPTEMBER 10, 2025
     The Board of Harding County Commissioners re-convened in session at 4:00 AM on September 10, 2025 with Chairman John Helms calling the meeting to order.  Members William Clarkson, Jason Latham and Charles Verhulst were present as well as Kathy Glines, Auditor.  Member Hunter Kalisiak was absent but did arrive at 5:30 and took his place on the Board.  
CLAIMS APPROVED


Motion by Clarkson, seconded by Verhulst and carried to approve the following claims:

Active 911, Inc. 
EMS paging
744.60
SD Dept of Revenue
August collections
230.00

Staples
supplies
159.23

Tyler Technologies 
VetraSpec
475.94

US Postal Service
box rent
1,016.00
West River Telephone
county utilities
902.32

REVENUE/EXPENDITURE REVIEW

The Board reviewed information that was compiled by the County Auditor for discussion with the Harding County 31-1 School Board.  Present for the review was Jeremy Humbracht, Highway Superintendent, and Taz Olson, Chairman of the School Board.    Information was given about the possible alternatives that the County could use to replace revenue for the Road and Bridge Fund, which are the implementation of a Wheel Tax which was estimated at $94,560 per year or a Road and Bridge Tax which, if the maximum was applied, would generate approximately $515,780 per year.   Each of these possible revenue sources could be referred by the voters.

Also presented were all of the road plans from 2019 thru 2029 with expenditure estimates and actual costs for the years that have been completed.  

MEETING WITH SCHOOL


The Board traveled to the Harding County School District 31-1 board meeting at 5:30 to have conversation about the future of the Mineral Severance funding.   Discussion was held on what the loss of the funding would mean to both entities and how the reduction of funding would impact the school.   The County has not made any decisions regarding the allocation to the school but wanted to have a better understanding of the impact and to also make the school aware of the impact that the County is having.   It was asked that an open dialogue continue between the two entities regarding the Mineral Severance funding and any future decisions that might be considered.  


A list of people in attendance at the meeting will be attached to the official minutes and is available to the public for review.  
RECESS
     There being no further business before the Board, they recessed at 6:10 and will meet again on September 23, 2025 to adopt the 2026 final budget and address any other issues that may come before them.
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